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In This Issue: 

The Official Newsletter of Region One 

Goodbye to Leonard Nimoy & Grace Lee Whitney: 

Leonard Nimoy:  Born: March 26, 1931  Died: February 27, 2015 

Grace Lee Whitney: Born: April 1, 1930  Died: May 1, 2015 
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RENEWALS FOR OTHER PERSONS 

By GEN Linda M. Olson 

the actual renewal much faster and to 

process the payment without as much 

delay. 

Happy New Year to each and every 

one of you.  I hope this year is all that 

you wish for in every way.  Speaking of 

wishes, I have one that I would appreci-

ate each of you attempting to make 

happen. 

When you are renewing for someone 

other than yourself, please place that 

person's name in the second section 

of the renewal form.  I believe it is 

titled as the Shipping name and ad-

dress.   This will allow me to locate 

VRC REPORT - Program Operations 

By COMM Scott Gibson 

Hello Everyone, welcome to this 

month's issue of the newsletter. 

On behalf of our Regional Awards Di-

rector, I wanted to thank everyone who 

worked with us this year to meet our 

earlier than normal annual awards sub-

mission deadline. With our Summit be-

ing in April, our judges needed to have 

the submissions earlier to properly 

score the entries and produce the phys-

ical awards and certificates in time to be 

given out. I'm happy to say that partici-

pation was at an all time high this year 

and we've received award submissions 

from chapters that don't normally take 

part in the program. I can't wait to see 

the results! 

As I'm writing this, we're reeling from 

the news of Leonard Nimoy's passing. 

To say that Mr. Nimoy has had a monu-

mental impact on all our lives would be 

I hope to be able to bring you a weekly 
summary of the new members by re-
gion as processed thru the CFO's office 
this new year.  This report is for the 
week of May 17th through May 24th.  
These are only members with new 
SCC numbers, it does not include re-
newals.  This also does not include any 
memberships that are holding for clarifi-
cation or additional information/
payment, etc.  If you notice that you 
recruited new members, but your total 
Regional membershipis down, it is due 

NEW MEMBERS REPORT 

By GEN Linda M. Olson 

to members who have failed to renew.  
Check your rosters and see who is 
due to renew their memberships and 
give them a reminder.  It may have 
slipped their minds. 

Region One - 6 

Region Two - 4 

Region Three - 4 

Region Four - 3 

Region Seven - 2 

Region Nine - 1 

Region Eleven - 2 

Region Twelve - 6 

Region 13 - 2 

Region 17 - 1 

Region 20 - 2 

Region 99 - 1 

a massive understatement. After all, 

he is one of the reasons that we came 

together as Star Trek fans and as a 

STARFLEET family. I'm sure that we 

all have our own personal Nimoy sto-

ries and cherished memories, and I 

won't bore you with mine here, but I 

did want to take this opportunity to 

make a public thank you and farewell 

to Mr. Nimoy: 

Goodbye, Mr. Nimoy. Your contribu-

tions to the world and our lives have 

been immeasurable. You were much  

more than an actor, director, photog-

rapher, or poet. You helped create 

and nurture a universe that brought us 

all together, despite differences, into 

an extended family. Your character of 

Spock gave voice to every individual 

that felt different and alone and made 

them part of a community.  

You have been, and always shall be, 

our friend. 

Hailing frequencies, closed... 
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SPACE CAMP REPORT 

By VADM Darlene Harper 

This has been a long, tough, snowy, 
cold winter with storm after storm hitting 
all over the region.  Here is looking to 
spring and of course with the spring the 
Region Summit.  Hopefully the weather 
will cooperate with those traveling to 
Indianapolis, IN for the 1,001 Orion 
Night's Summit on April 10.   

The passing of Leonard Nimoy has left 
many if not all of us feeling as though a 

beloved member of our family has 
gone to the final frontier.  Our hearts 
and thoughts go out to his family and 
friends.  I have seen many posts in 
social media that a star has died but I 
believe a new star has joined the gal-
axy and the galaxy become brighter for 
his presence. 

Space Camp has some changes com-
ing, Jason Schreck has joined the 
committee and we are working to bet-
ter explain the program and the oppor-
tunities it offers our young people.  
The main goal is to get the younger 
generation more interested in science 
and space and to also point out how 
important school is.  We need to let 
the next generation that we interested 
in their future. 

MEDIEVAL TIMES 

By CAPT Carnell Eubanks 

Once again our chapter has had an 
encounter with the Q Continuum.  This 
time on a whim he  remarked how much 
like the Klingon Empire  our civilization 
used to be. To pro this point we were 
whisked through the passages of time 
to a Medieval Castle to witness the 
games of  honor and chivalry of Earths 
distance  past. So not to change history 
Q alter the perception of the other guest 
so they would see us as fellow Lords 
and ladies of the realm. To enhance the 
experience we were give side seats and 
STARFLEET’S honor was represented 
by the Blue knight who won the day. 
Truly a remarkable experience. 

PUBLICATIONS OFFICER 

By MGN Michael Timko 

 

Hello Region One! 

Well, its been a trying few months with 

the passing of my father.  Its sad to say 

that now I understand what others say 

when they lose a close loved one.  How-

ever, things are getting better. 

I’m finally getting the estate affairs in 

order.  The only thing standing in my way 

now is the estate return.  I get to tackle 

that next month. 

To get us back on schedule we will be 

accepting submissions for the next issue 

until July 15th, 2015 and the next issue 

will come out August 30th, 2015.  That 

gives everyone 45 days to get new sub-

missions in for Issue #3. 

SENIOR VRC REPORT 

By VADM Darlene Harper 
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USS HEIMDAL LAUNCHES 2015 SPACE CAMP PROGRAM 

By ADM Linda Smith 

On February 2nd. the USS Heimdal 
launched her 2015 Space Camp Scholar-
ship Contest in local middle schools. A 
packet was sent to each participating 
school with rules for entering the contest. 
Each school has a representative that will 
collect essay entries on “Why I Want to 
Go to Space Camp” & return them to the 
Heimdal’s Space Camp Committee for 
judging. A winner will be chosen & an-
nounced no later than April 6, 2015.  

Willy & Linda Smith attended the Civil Air 
Patrol cadet meeting on February 23 & 
Linda gave a presentation to the cadets 

about the Space Camp Contest, inviting 
the cadets to enter essays in the con-
test. Most of the cadets are home 
schooled kids & it is a delight to be able 
to include them in our Space Camp 
Scholarship Contest again this year. 
They were so eager to find out about 
the contest & to ask questions. 

This year the Heimdal’s Space Camp 
Scholarship has expanded to include 
Space Camp, Aviation Challenge Camp 
& Robotics Camp - all on NASA's Space 
Camp campus in Huntsville, AL & part 
of the Space Camp Program. The stu-

dent with the winning essay will have a 
choice of camps this summer, which is 
just so cool. 

Heimdal members are always thankful 
when we make enough money a tour An-
nual Charity Auction in August to sponsor 
our 10 charities AND make this camping 
experience a reality for a local student.  

All arrangements for the winning student 
will be made by CO, Linda Smith. The 
cost to the chapter for the 6 day trip for 
the winning student is $1379.00. 

Linda Smith giving a presentation to Civil Air Patrol Cadets 

Linda Smith giving a presentation to Civil Air Patrol Cadets 
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 SAYING GOODBYE TO A LEGEND 

By FCapt Carnell Eubanks 

I write this shortly after learn-
ing of the passage of actor 
Leonard Nimoy. His acting 
ability touched many of us 
over the years. It is a human 
trait that we identify actors 
with the roles they play and 
have difficulty separating the 
man from the stage presence. 

While I did have the privilege to meet Mr. 
Nimoy on a couple of occasions, I truly 
only knew him  through the roles he pre-
sented, it would be illogical to say other-
wise.  Still some of those roles have had 
an enduring impact and in some ways 
have shaped the way I view the world. 
Whether he was playing a holocaust sur-
vivor or our beloved Mr. Spock .While 
these roles are illusion they touch upon 
the events that were shaping the world 
and helped us to understand them and 
reinforce a vision of mankind that was 

bright despite our failings. His role as 
Mr. Spock touched on many themes as I 
watched the reruns of Star Trek growing 
up.  From the broader concepts such as 
that of the cold war, diversity and equal 
treatment. To 
themes that 
all children 
deal with 
somewhat! 
That you can 
endure not 
being accept-
ed by peers 
as a child but 
that there is 
hope as you 
and they 
mature in life, 
gets better. 
That parents 
and children 

do not always agree on the path that your 
life should take, it does not mean they 
love  you any less. That true friendships 
are rare and are based on trust and mutu-
al respect. While luck pays off it is best to 
be prepared through knowledge and hard 
work. When called upon  it is necessary to 
put the needs of the many above the 
needs of the few or the one. 

 I will leave comments about the man be-
hind the role to others who knew him best! 
To me he will always be Mr. Spock and in 
conclusion, I think Fire Fly actor Nathan 
Fillion said it best of that persona. 

“I have always been and ever shall be 
your fan!” 

Memories of Nimoy 

- Linda Smith 

Leonard Nimoy was always very special to me 

because I had a terrific crush on him as the 

character, Spock. I grew up with him & that 

crush & my mom had lived many years with me 

as a Spockaholic. 

In the late 1980s I took my mom with me to see 

Mr. Nimoy in Washington, DC where he was 

giving a presentation at a theater. She & I got 

good seats in the packed theater & I was very 

excited. 

As the lights were dimmed, a man stepped 

onto the stage & introduced Leonard Nimoy. 

Just as he was about to step on the stage, my 

mom who had lived with my Spock love for so 

many years, grabbed my arm & said very loud, 

"I feel like I'm about the see God ..." People 

sitting close to us laughed out loud. It was a 

special moment that I shared with her made 

possible by my love for Mr. Spock. 

- Janice Graham 

Way back when Leonard's first book of poetry 

("You and I") came out, he went on a promo-

tion tour and happened to appear at a college 

near me. I went (of course!) and even had a 

decent seat. While I was waiting for him to 

come out on stage, I looked around at the oth-

ers who filled the auditorium. They were talking 

quietly with those around them; a few near me 

spoke to me (I didn't know them, and yet, I did) 

and it struck me how so many different people 

had come together for and because of him. 

Finally after a short introduction (like we did-

n't know who he was and what he'd done), 

this tall, slim man came out to center stage, 

stood for a moment waiting for the applause 

to die down; it started again almost immedi-

ately when he lifted a hand in the so-familiar 

split-V of the Vulcan salute. He didn't have to 

say a word and wouldn't have been heard if 

he had. Finally he gestured for us to quiet 

down but he was grinning. He looked out at 

us, looked around the room. Then he said, 

"Okay, if you'll let me talk about what I came 

to talk about for 15 or 20 minutes, then we'll 

talk Trek. Okay?" Cheers and applause. 

He spoke of the book, and how it came 

about. He even read some of it while we 

listened in awed respect. Leonard Nimoy was 

reading poetry he wrote, to us. It touched me, 

as he had so many times in my life. 

True to his word, after about 20 minutes, he 

began taking questions; some were even 

about the book. He stayed talking to us for 

about an hour (maybe a little longer). I drank 

in every moment he was with us, just ab-

sorbed the feelings in the room. Though I 

didn't get to meet him, I felt honored to just 

be there. We were grateful for every one of 

those minutes he shared with us. When it 

was time for him to leave, he smiled at us 

and again lifted his hand. "Live long, and 

prosper." And he meant it. 

While I have forgotten a lot of what was said, I 

never forgot the feeling of all those Trek fans 

being there because of our love for Leonard, 

and (who would have thought it?) a TV show 

that continues to influence us today. 

- DJ Powers 

I meet Mr. Nimoy at a Vulkon in Florida in the 

1990's. He was promoting his comic book 

series.( the Pirmortals) . Growing up a child of 

the sixties &seventies I watched TOS after 

school with my father. 

I always felt like an alien, I never quite fit in 

anywhere & watching Spock go thru his strug-

gle helped me cope. ( we later found out I 

was high functioning autistic). LLAP 

- Victor Swindell 

It's is both easy and hard to put into words my 

thoughts for Leonard Nimoy. See Spock was 

merely words on a page, and a concept. Mr 

Nimoy gave him life, and brought this man 

from Vulcan in to our lives on the small 

screen.  I guess it was because he was differ-

ent, that was the attraction. I like different.  

Star Trek touched many lives in different way.  

I know people who became Engineers 

(Scotty), Doctors (Bones), an like me Com-

puter Scientist all be cause of Star Trek.  I 

can't think of another TV show that have in-

spired so many lives.  Thank you Mr Nimoy, 

your portrayal of Spock has influenced many 

of us. I shall me and always will be your fan. 
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USS HEIMDAL CELEBRATES IT’S 31st ANNIVERSARY 

By ADM Linda Smith 

On April 11, 2015 the USS Heimdal 
based in Madison Heights, VA, Region 
One celebrated her 31st. anniversary as 
a Starfleet chapter with a huge party. 
The party was held in The Lounge at the 
Holiday Inn Downtown Lynchburg, VA. 
41 people attended the party whose 
theme was KARAOKE NIGHT ON THE-
HOLODECK. 

As people arrived they stopped by the 
Welcome Table, signed in, got a ticket 
for door prize drawings & a gift bag. 
Each gift bag contained novelties like 
zombie suckers & Ear Wax candy, a 
nose pencil sharpener, a Heimdal pencil, 
a finger trap, zombie eyeball that you 
could actually wear & a dog nose that 
you also could wear, plus other funny 
items. The dog noses were the hit of the 
evening.  

After stopping at the Welcome Table 
guests entered The Lounge through an 
actual Holodeck grid made by Linda & 
Willy Smith. 

CO Linda Smith welcomed guests, told 
everyone how last year’s successful auc-
tion made it possible to add extra money 

to each of the Heimdal’s 10 adopted 
charities & send another local middle 
school student to Space Camp this 
coming August. She introduced the 
Heimdal’s Executive Committee as 
each stood & pointed out that those 
were the people receiving the “Big 
Bucks” salaries from Starfleet. Every-
one laughed, especially those on the 
Executive Committee. Linda pointed 
out that it is unusual for a Starfleet 
chapter to last so long & be continually 
& increasingly successful. She included 
that the anniversary party was  

her way of saying “THANK YOU” to the 
Heimdal crew for all their hard work all 
year long. 

The blessing was offered by Security 
Chief, Rev. Carl Davis.   

A wonderful Southern Buffet dinner 
followed. 

After dinner Karen Delano & Willy 
Smith gave a 45 minute Heimdal film 
presentation, which got many laughs & 
was enjoyed by everyone. 

Drawings were held for 6 door prizes. 

Jerry Conner, CO of the USS Yeager 
came from WV & brought an original 
painting of the Heimdal to add to the door 
prize drawings. It was lovely & the winner 
was so pleased. 

Following the door prize drawings Karao-
ke DJ, Brandon Cyrus took over the pro-
gram – KARAOKE NIGHT ON THE HO-
LODECK. Before anyone had a chance 
to volunteer to sing, Linda Smith, Willy 
Smith, Kenny Proehl, Chris  

Thompson & Glenda Blanks took the 
stage & did a surprise rendition of the 
YMCA Song & Dance. They all were 
wearing the dog noses from their gift 
bags. 

During the evening many people sang 
AND danced, including the DJ … some 
serious renditions & some just plain fun-
ny. 

It was a wonderful evening & a fantastic 
celebration of 31 on-going successful 
Heimdal years. Our adventure continues 
………….. 

Linda & Willy Smith entering the Holodeck DJ Brandon Cyrus singing a song wearing his dog nose Robin Hudson singing a song 
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REPORT: USS Bellerophon: 

Total Membership: 18 Members 

Meeting Data: 5/09/15 

Academic Activities:    

- 26 STARFLEET Academy Courses Tak-
en. 

Promotions: None this period    

Chapter Activities: 

- 13 members attended meeting on May 
9, 2015 

- Sam Phillips, Michael McCarthy, Cas-
sandra Phillips and Leonard Peffer Jr 
participated in the 120th MSG online 
gaming; Modern Warfare: Ghosts for De-
cember. 

- 1LT Sam Phillips recycled 3 lbs paper, 5 
lbs glass, and 1 lbs aluminum cans 

- 2LT Michael McCarthy recycled 3 lbs 
paper, 5 lbs glass, and .5 lbs aluminum 
cans  

- 2LT Carl Mogilka recycled 3 lbs paper, 4 
lbs glass and 1 lbs aluminum cans 

- CDR Carol Dyl recycles 3 lbs paper, 5 
lbs glass, and 1 lbs aluminum cans 

- XO, Ashley Walker graduated from 
Western Carolina University with the CO’s 
of the USS Bellerophon, USS Helen Paw-
lowski & USS Gallifrey in attendance. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REPORT: USS Freedom: 

Total Membership: 17 Members 

Meeting Data: 5/01/15 

Academic Activities:    

- 35 STARFLEET Academy Courses 
Taken. 

- 1 STARFLEET Marine Corps Academy 
Courses Taken. 

Promotions: None this period    

Chapter Activities: 

- Jeff Gallus took part in a virtual 5k run 
for The Moon Joggers.  He ran the Live 
Long & Prosper 5k to benefit COPD in 
the memory of Leonard Nimoy.  This 
group has raised over $10000 for COPD. 

- David Richards, William Young and 
Thomas Lloyd Jr participated in the 
monthly Modern Warfare: Ghosts online 
gaming hosted by the Marines and MA-
COs of the USS Helen Pawlowski. 

- Joel Richards reported recycling 2 lbs 
of aluminum cans, 6 lbs of glass, and 4 
lbs of paper. 

- Thomas Lloyd Sr and Thomas Lloyd Jr 
reported recycling 1 lbs of aluminum 
cans, 2 lbs of glass and 3 lbs of paper 

- Eddie Riddle reported recycling 1 lbs of 
aluminum cans, 4 lbs of glass, 4 lbs of 
paper 

- The chapter collected 32 box top/soup 
labels this month 

- Posted chapter membership handbook 
on the chapter website. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REPORT: USS George Washington: 

Total Membership: 17 Members 

Meeting Data: 4/01/15 

Academic Activities:    

- 16 STARFLEET Academy Courses 
Taken. 

- 1 STARFLEET Marine Corps Academy 
Courses Taken. 

Promotions:  

Brian Dyl PROMOTED TO First Lieuten-
ant 

Angela Dyl PROMOTED TO First Lieu-

tenant 

Lynn McClullan PROMOTED TO Ser-
geant 

Josh McClullan PROMOTED TO Corporal 

Kenny Mosses PROMOTED TO Corporal 

Ken Coots PROMOTED TO Staff Ser-
geant 

Matthew Coots PROMOTED TO Sergeant 

Heather Nelson PROMOTED TO Ser-
geant 

Kayla Nelson PROMOTED TO Corporal 

Paul Mogilka PROMOTED TO First Lieu-
tenant 

John Mogilka PROMOTED TO First Lieu-
tenant 

Leonard Peffer Sr PROMOTED TO Lieu-
tenant Colonel 

Alisha Peffer PROMOTED TO First Lieu-
tenant 

Alex King PROMOTED TO Lieutenant 

Chapter Activities: 

- Chapter commissioned this month. 

- Col James Nelson, 1LT Paul Mogilka, 
CPL Josh McClullan, and 1LT Eric Dyl 
participated with the 120th MSG/119th 
MACO monthly online gaming session of 
Modern Warfare: Ghost. 

- Chapter collected 27 Campbelll Soup 
labels for education this month. 

- Peffer Family reported recycling 7 lbs 
paper, 4 lbs plastic, 4 lbs aluminum and 
15 lbs glass and 3lbs cardboard. 

- McClullan Family reported recycling 6 
lbs paper, 1 lbs plastic, 2 lbs aluminum 
and 5 lbs glass 

- Nelson Family reported recycling 7 lbs 
paper, 1 lbs plastic, 2 lbs aluminum and 6 
lbs glass 

- Coots Family reported recycling 5 lbs 
paper, 2 lbs plastic, 2 lbs aluminum and 7 
lbs glass 

- Eric Dyl reported recycling 5 lbs paper, 1 
lbs plastic, 1 lbs aluminum and 4 lbs glass 

- Paul Mogilka reported recycling 3 lbs 
paper, 1 lbs plastic, 1 lbs aluminum and 5 
lbs glass 
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CHAPTER STATUS REPORTS ( cont’d from page 09) 

- Alex King completed 3 hours at the FD, 
helping with paperwork mostly. 

- Alex King gave $50 of General Mills box-
top dollars and is starting a new volunteer 
project, measuring the different amounts 
of rain vs what was forecasted then re-
porting it and other observed weather con-
ditions to a website. 

- Chapter awarded the R1 Best Shake-
down Cruise of 2014. 

- James Nelson awarded SFMC Brigade 
Achievement, the SFMC Leaders Com-
mendation and SFMC Community Ser-
vice. 

- Leonard Peffer Sr awarded the SFMC 
Community Service 

- Alisha Peffer awarded the SFMC Com-
munity Service 

- Ken Coots awarded the SFMC Commu-
nity Service 

Matthew Coots awarded the SFMC Com-
munity Service 

The 130th MSG awarded SFMC Meritori-
ous Unit Citation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REPORT: USS Heimdal: 

Total Membership: 46 Members 

Meeting Data: 4/11/15 

Academic Activities:    

- 3 STARFLEET Academy Courses Tak-
en. 

Promotions: None this Period.    

Chapter Activities: 

- Instead of a regular monthly meeting, 
April 11 the Heimdal celebrated her 31st. 
anniversary as a Starfleet chapter with a 
huge party. The party was held in The 
Lounge at the Holiday Inn Downtown. 41 
people attended the party whose theme 
was KARAOKE NIGHT ON THE HO-
LODECK. 
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Reports Continue on Page 11 

- When people arrived they stopped by the 
Welcome Table, signed in, got a ticket for 
door prize drawings & a gift bag. Each gift 
bag contained candy, novelty candy like 
zombie suckers & Ear Wax candy, a nose 
pencil sharpener, a Heimdal pencil, finger 
trap, zombie eyeball that you could actual-
ly wear & a dog nose that you also could 
wear, plus other funny items. After stop-
ping at the Welcome Table guests entered 
The Lounge through an actual Holodeck 
grid made by Linda & Willy Smith. 

 - Linda welcomed guests, told everyone 
how last year’s successful auction made it 
possible to add extra money to each of 
our charities & send another local middle 
school student to Space Camp this August 
& introduced the Heimdal’s Executive 
Committee. 

 - The blessing was offered by Security 
Chief, Rev. Carl Davis. 

 - A wonderful Southern Buffet dinner fol-
lowed. 

 - After dinner Karen Delano & Willy Smith 
gave a 45 minute Heimdal film presenta-
tion, which got many laughs & was en-
joyed by everyone. 

- Drawings were held for 6 door prizes. 
Jerry Conner, CO of the USS Yeager 
came from WV & brought an original 
painting of the Heimdal to add to the door 
prize drawings. It was lovely & the winner 
was so pleased. 

- Following the door prize drawings Karao-
ke DJ, Brandon Cyrus took over the pro-
gram – KARAOKE NIGHT ON THE HO-
LODECK. Before anyone had a chance to 
volunteer to sing, Linda Smith, Willy 
Smith, Kenny Proehl, Chris Thompson & 
Glenda Blanks took the stage & did a sur-
prise rendition of the YMCA Song & 
Dance. They all were wearing the dog 
noses from their gift bags. 

- During the evening many people sang 
AND danced, including the DJ … some 
serious & some just plain funny. 

- It was a wonderful evening & a fantastic 
celebration of 31 on-going successful 
Heimdal years. 

- The Heimdal’s Space Camp Committee 
met in late March & read the entries in the 
Heimdal’s Space Camp Scholarship Con-
test. The winning essay came from Jeffrey 
Przybylek, a 14-year-old local middle 
school student. We have made all ar-
rangements for Jeffrey’s 6 day trip the first 
week in August. This is always so exciting 

for us. 

- Members are beginning to solicit local 
merchants & restaurants for donations to 
our August 15 auction. Linda has sent out 
the first flyer to everyone who has attend-
ed the auctions the last 3 years. A second 
flyer will be mailed in July. 

- We are attempting to reschedule the 
Robotics program that was canceled 
when our Feb. meeting was canceled due 
to snow. Hoping to have the group as our 
May meeting guests. 

- Members Peter & Beth Hopkins have 
invited the Heimdal to spend July 4th. 
again with them at their home on Timber-
lake for a day of picnicking, swimming, 
playing games & fireworks.  This has be-
come a tradition & will be our 4th. year on 
the lake with the couple. 

- Chief Science Officer & Second Officer, 
Willy Smith is recovering from knee re-
placement surgery on March 9. He is do-
ing well. 

- This chapter & our members mean so 
very much to me. I am blessed to be a 
part of this group. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REPORT: USS Helen Pawlowski: 

Total Membership: 40 Members 

Meeting Data: 4/01/15 

Academic Activities:    

- 72 STARFLEET Academy Courses Tak-
en. 

Promotions: None this Period.    

Chapter Activities: 

- Collected 53 Campbell Soup Labels/Box 
Tops for Education for the month of April 

- 5 members participated with the other 
members from the USS Bellerophon, USS 
George Washington, USS Liberty and 
USS Freedom in our monthly gaming ses-
sion of Modern Warfare: Ghost held on 
April 25, our next session will be May 16 
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- Paul Dyl completed 72 SFA courses in 
April and awarded the Boothby-450 

- David Miller completed 22 SFA courses 
in April 

- USS George Washington and USS Bel-
lerophon commissioned in April 

- Maintained communications with the 
USS Panther and USS Gallifrey, all is 
going well. 

- Had to put off plans for the visit to the 
NC Zoo, but we plan to try again towards 
the end of May. 

- Members plan to attend All American 
Week activities at FT Bragg in May. 

- CO visited with family and crewmem-
bers in RI and MA for the first 2 weeks of 
April. All had a great time. 

- Chapter won the R1 Best Website for 
2014, and the Chapter of Excellence for 
2014 

- Paul Dyl awarded the SFMC Cross of 
Valor, Brigade Service Commendation, 
Leader’s Commendation, and Community 
Service 

- David Miller awarded the SFMC Shield 
of Valor, Brigade Achievement and Com-
munity Service 

- Paul G Dyl awarded the SFMC Star of 
Valor, Brigade Achievement, and Com-
munity Service 

- Nikki Miller awarded the SFMC Commu-
nity Service 

- Maxwell Miller awarded the SFMC Com-
munity Service 

- Christopher Miller awarded the SFMC 
Community Service 

- Chapter MSG the 120th MSG was 
awarded the SFMC Legion of Valor, Meri-
torious Unit Citation 

- Chapter awarded the SFMC Naval Unit 
Citation 

- Website has been updated for April 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REPORT: USS Liberty: 

Total Membership: 17 Members 

Meeting Data: 5/01/15 

Academic Activities:    

- 72 STARFLEET Academy Courses 
Taken. 

Promotions: None this Period.    

Chapter Activities: 

- Chapter commissioned in May 

- Eddie Reynolds, Timothy Dyl and 
Freddy Mogilka Jr participated with the 
120th MSG from the USS Helen Paw-
lowski in their monthly gaming session 
of Modern Warfare: Ghosts 

- still no contact with members who ap-
peared on the chapter rosters 

- Continuing updating information on our 
chapter website 

- Chapter collected 9 Campbell Soup 
Labels for Education this month 

- Dawn Riddle recycled 13 lbs in May 

- Jessica Reynolds recycled 10 lbs in 
May 

- Kay Coots recycled 15 lbs in May 

- Timothy & Ellen Dyl recycled 21 lbs in 
May 

- Chrine Young recycled 3 lbs in May 

- Kathy McClullan recycled 5 lbs in May 

- Freddy and Rosalie Mogilka recycled 7 
lbs in May 

- Brandi Nelson recycled 3 lbs in May 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REPORT: USS Panther: 

Total Membership: 23 Members 

Meeting Data: 4/01/15 

Academic Activities:    

- 4 STARFLEET Academy Courses Tak-
en. 

Promotions: None this Period.    

Chapter Activities: 

- Chapter website was updated 

- Douglas Kirk recycled paper, plastic, 
aluminum & glass to a total of 27.5 
pounds in April. 

- Christopher Bayonet volunteered ap-
proximately 40 hours as a volunteer 
EMT 

- Christopher Bayonet volunteered 8 
hours for teaching religious education 

- Megan Bayonet volunteered 8 hours 
for teaching religious education 

- Mike Timko & Terri Leavitt recycled 
paper, plastic, aluminum & glass to a 
total of 61.2 pounds in April. 

- Mike Timko & Terri Leavitt participated 
in charitable ink jet cartridge recycling 
by sending 8 cartridges into Big Cat 
Rescue. 

- Mike Timko collected 35 Box Tops for 
Education for Avon Village Elementary. 

- Mike Timko has read 9 books for the 
SFMC Reading Challenge. 

- Michael Timko, Christoher Bayonet 
and Douglas Kirk awarded the SFMC 
Brigade Achievement 

- Douglas Kirk and Michael Timko 
awarded the SFMC Leader’s Commen-
dation 

- Michael Timko, Douglas Kirk and 
Christopher Bayonet awarded the 
SFMC Community Service 

- Chapter awarded the SFMC Naval Unit 
Citation 
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Welcome to STARFLEET & Region One, 
 
We are also known as First Fleet and we are the 
largest region of STARFLEET by members 
and total chapters.   
 
First Fleet is composed of 8 states which are: 
Indiana, Kentucky, North Carolina, Ohio, South 
Carolina, Tennessee, Virginia and West Virgin-
ia. 
 
Our region has 48 chapter and just over 1000 
members to date.  Some of these chapters hold 
face to face meetings while other choose to con-
duct their business via the internet, email, social 
media, and smartphones. 
 
A complete list of chapters can be found at the 
regional website which is located at http://
www.regionone.net/R1.  Click the chapter button 
and the list will populate. 
 
If you find a chapter you like, but are unsure how 
to join, then please contact our Regional Coordi-

nator at R1RC@regionone.net and they will be 
more than happy to assist you in making contact 
that chapter. 

We’re  on the Web 
Find Us At 

http://www.regionone.net/R1 


